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STAFF RESPONSE TO SUSPENSION ORDER AND NOTICE


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff” and “Commission”) and for its Response to Suspension Order and Notice states:

1.
On January 13, 2004 the Commission issued a Suspension Order and Notice in this case.  In that order, the Commission directed Fidelity Telephone Company (“Fidelity”) to make its recommendation concerning test year and any request for true-up no later than January 23, 2004, and directed Staff to either agree with that request, or suggest alternatives, on the same date on which it filed its direct testimony, March 11, 2004.


2.
On January 22, 2004, Fidelity filed its Recommendation of Fidelity Telephone Company Concerning Proper Test Year, With Adjustments for Known and Measurable Changes, and the Necessity for True-up Audit and Hearing.  In that filing, Fidelity recommended that the test year consist “of the twelve months ended August 31, 2003, updated for known and measurable changes through January 31, 2004.”  Fidelity further stated that it “is of the opinion that a request for a true-up audit and hearing is unnecessary,” if the Commission granted the test year that it requested.

3.
On February 25, 2004, the Commission issued its Order Establishing Procedural Schedule, in which it directed that the test year would be as Fidelity recommended.

4.
Staff concurs with Fidelity’s recommendation that a true-up audit and hearings are not necessary in this case.


          
WHEREFORE Staff prays the Commission accept its Response to Suspension Order and Notice.
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